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Dear Cody
Transfer of request made under the Official Information Act 1982

Thank you for your email of 11 October 2017 to NZ Transport Agency requesting the following
information under the Official Information Act 1982:

1. The actual cost, or most recent near estimate, incurred by the NZTA, or its partners (as
applicable), for an application for a full class 1 or 6 license

2. The actual cost, or most recent near estimate, incurred by the NZTA, or its partners (as
applicable), for a practical test for a full class 1 or 6 license

3. The amount of surplus ($) that NZTA derives from driver licensing fees, if any

4. Supporting documents & justification used at the time of publishing the Schedule "Fees for
driver testing and driver licensing" in the Land Transport (Driver Licensing and Driver Testing
Fees) Regulations 1999

5. It appears the fees were last changed on 1 July 2010. Please advise why the fees have not
changed in the subsequent years given that it is highly likely that the associated costs would
have also changed during this time.

The information you have requested in questions 4 and 5 are more closely connected with the functions
of the Ministry of Transport (the Ministry). Accordingly, we are transferring these sections of your
request to the Ministry under section 14 of the Official Information Act 1982.

You will, therefore, receive further correspondence on your request from the Ministry. The time limit for
their response to you will be 20 working days from 1 November 2017, so you can expect a response
from them on or before 29 November 2017. The Transport Agency will still be providing a response to
guestions 1 to 3 on or before 9 November 2017.

Yours sincerely

Leisa Coley
Manager
Ministerial Services



